
OPS Demand for 10,007 PLN – No legal basis, sent to hospital 
 

This demand from the Social Welfare Centre in Chorzów Poland was sent to me while I was 

hospitalized in a psychiatric facility, as a result of a court request for detention filed by the 

OPS. 

It concerned an alleged debt of 10,007.17 PLN. No administrative decision had been issued 

— the proceedings had only just been initiated. The letter ordered payment of 10,007 PLN 

within 7 days and included a threat of administrative enforcement. It cited random legal 

articles to give the impression that it was based on legal provisions. The letter was clearly 

written to appear as an official administrative document. 

This action constituted psychological harassment – the letter was intended not only for me, 

but also for the hospital doctors. 

At that time, I had only 60 PLN in my possession, and my desperate pleas for help had been 

ignored by OPS. Instead of support, the institution chose to send a demand for a large sum 

of money, without any legal basis, to a person who was ill and confined in a hospital. 

As with the earlier demand, this letter caused shock and further damaged how I was 

perceived by the hospital staff. 

This document was sent directly to the psychiatric hospital in Toszek, where I was staying 

due to the OPS request for court-ordered detention. It reached the psychiatrists who were 

preparing a court opinion. In my view, this was a deliberate act aimed at influencing their 

assessment and portraying me as irresponsible and indebted — even though no 

administrative decision had been issued. It was a form of pressure and an example of 

institutional abuse. 

Some time later, OPS issued a formal decision regarding this matter. I was able to appeal it, 

and the case is now pending before the Supreme Administrative Court (NSA) in Warsaw. 

ORIGINAL DOCUMENT BELOW 




